
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

8 December 2021 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Re: Partial School Closure – YEAR 9 ONLY  

Due to an unprecedented rise in staff absence this week (of which a small percentage is Covid related), we 

have unfortunately been forced to make the decision to close the school to YEAR 9 students on THURSDAY 

9 DECEMBER. This is not a decision that has been taken lightly and is a last resort. At the time of writing, all 

students will be expected back into school on Friday 10 December, to celebrate Christmas Jumper Day and 

Christmas Lunch.  

Year 9 students will be set work in line with their on-site timetable. For the year group this is Science, 

English, Maths and one of their option subjects.  

For Maths, students should access work that is set via Hegarty Maths. All students have a login for this and 

a further link is provided here: HegartyMaths  

For the other subjects, students should access the lesson resources that have been uploaded to Microsoft 

Teams. Work will be provided either through the Year Group Team (Year 9 – 2021-22) – shown in the 

picture below or via their individual Subject Class Team, an example of which is also provided below. 

All Hungerhill students have access to a Microsoft Office 365 account which can be accessed via most 

internet connectable devices. Full guidance on how to use Microsoft Teams can be found on the school 

website here: Hungerhill School - Microsoft Teams Guide 

  

 

 

 

 

We would like to apologise for the short notice of this announcement and thank parents/carers for their 

support at this time.  

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mrs L Pond 

Headteacher 

https://hegartymaths.com/
https://www.hungerhillschool.com/page/?title=Microsoft+Teams+Guide&pid=278

